CITY OF FARMINGTON

Public Hearing Minutes of Hearing February 9, 2017 6:30 p.m.

The City Council of the City of Farmington met on February 9, 2017 at Long Memorial Hall. The hearing was called to order by Mayor Landrum.

Councilmen present were: Darrel Holdman, Mark Kellogg, Garett Boatright, Dennis Smith, John Crouch, John Robinson, Larry Forsythe and Dale Wright.

City Counselor, Scott Reid, was present.

Officials present were: Robert Sullivan, Larry Lacy, Travis Trokey, Floyd Massey, Rick Baker, Bud Norman, Michelle Daniel, Paula Cartee and Chris Conway.

Mayor Landrum stated that a Public Hearing is being held to gain input regarding:

An application for a Special Use Permit at 120 Holly Tree Lane to allow for a daycare use (case SUP-17-001). The property is zoned as "C-2", General Commercial Zoning District. Submitted by Kimberly Larkins on behalf of Fred Barnes.

Robert Sullivan, Development Coordinator, explained the request.

Casey Rogers, representing Dr. Johns, asked if this site would allow for the required distance for a daycare.

Hearing closed at 6:40 p.m.

Paula Cartee
Paula Cartee
Paula Cartee, City Clerk

March 27, 2017

Date Approved by Council

Stuart "Mit" Landrum, Mayor

3.27-2017

Date

CITY OF FARMINGTON

Public Hearing Minutes of Hearing February 9, 2017 6:40 p.m.

The City Council of the City of Farmington met on February 9, 2017 at Long Memorial Hall. The hearing was called to order by Mayor Landrum.

Councilmen present were: Darrel Holdman, Mark Kellogg, Garett Boatright, Dennis Smith, John Crouch, John Robinson, Larry Forsythe and Dale Wright.

City Counselor, Scott Reid, was present.

Officials present were: Robert Sullivan, Larry Lacy, Travis Trokey, Floyd Massey, Rick Baker, Bud Norman, Michelle Daniel, Paula Cartee and Chris Conway.

Mayor Landrum stated that a Public Hearing is being held to gain input regarding:

An application for a Boundary Adjustment at Mineral Area Park at Weber Road (Case BAD-17-002). This property is zoned as "OA-1", Office and Apartment Zoning District. Submitted by Saint François County on behalf of Parkland Health Center.

Robert Sullivan, Development Coordinator, explained the request. He explained that the two houses will be donated to Habitat for Humanity. He also stated that a portion of the existing building will be donated to St. Francois County to be used as the County Morgue.

Hearing closed at 6:43 p.m.

Paula Cartee, City Clerk

March 27, 2017

Date Approved by Council

Stuart "Mit" Landrum, Mayor

3-21-20:7